Gislingham Ward Mellis, Gislingham, Thornham, `Wortham & Burgate, Wickham Skeith Parish Councils April 2025

District Councillor's Report:

Death of Cllr Rachel Eburne	It is with great sadness to announce that the Deputy Leader of Mid Suffolk Council, cabinet member for finances and resources, and Councillor for Haughley, Stowupland & Wetherden, Rachel Eburne, sadly passed away on the 14 th March after a long illness. Since being elected as a councillor back in 2010, Rachel was a key champion within her local community and was deeply committed to Mid Suffolk. She will be deeply missed by us all.
Devolution and local government reorganisation updates	All District and Borough Councils in Suffolk have published their joint proposal on how local government in Suffolk should be re-organised. This proposal is for two or three unitary authorities across the county, but the exact boundaries for these authorities is yet to be determined. Letters to this effect have now been sent and acknowledged by the Secretary of State. Now more detailed business plans for the proposed new authorities will need to be finalised and agreed. Suffolk County Council has published a separate proposal for a single unitary council for Suffolk
CIL charging structure	Both Babergh and Mid Suffolk agreed for updated CIL charging structure proposals to go out for 6-week public consultation. The CIL charging rates had not been changed since the Councils brought in CIL back in 2018. It is proposed that these are now increased and have been viability tested before going out to consultation. Details of the proposed new charging structure can be found on the website in due course.
Locality budget 2025/26	The next round of locality funding is now live so we are able to accept applications for grants. The total amount per councillor has increased to £10,000. Full details available on the website https://midsuffolk.gov.uk/w/locality-awards.

Rowland Warboys MSDC Cllr. Gislingham Ward

rowland.warboys@midsuffolk.gov.uk Tel: 07484186121